BOARD OF HEALTH
MINUTES
October 3, 2017

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The
meeting was called to order at 5:40 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King, Dr. Jane
Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health
meeting will be October 17, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington,
MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the September 19, 2017 minutes
The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports.
New Business

13 Muse Avenue

Jonathan Langone’s attorney contacted Town Counsel, Lou Ross regarding the Board’s vote to revoke Mr.
Langone’s septic installer license. After review, Town Counsel advised that the Board should rescind the
vote of September 19, 2017 and reinstate his installer's license. We would likely lose in court if
challenged. Dr. King motioned to rescind the vote taken on September 19, 2017 and reinstate Mr.
Langone’s septic installers license effective immediately, Dr. Williams, second, voted 3-0. The Board
asked the Director to look into regulation changes that would allow the Board to possibly revoke licenses if
a person or firm violates other local, state and/or federal regulations. Abutter, Lori Flaherty, was in
attendance and asked if the Board could file a complaint with the Construction Supervisors License Board
against Mr. Langone’s license. The Director explained that she had already done that and the CSL Board
called to explain the as the Health Director she could not file the complaint. A complaint has to come from
the municipal building inspector. Dr. Williams motioned that a formal request be brought to the Building
Inspector asking him to file a complaint with the CSL Board against Mr. Langone’s license, Dr. King
seconded, voted 3-0.

Department business
A candlelight vigil will be held on the Town Common on Thursday, October 5, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. The vigil
will be to honor and remember those who have passed from substance abuse.

The Director will be attending the Yankee Conference on October 4-5, 2017.
The Farmers Market will run through the end of October.
The Director presented the Board with upcoming public flu clinic dates.

October 7, 1-4 p.m.

October 11, 4:30-6:30 p.m.

Senior Center flu dates will be every Monday during the Nurse’s scheduled times. More dates could
follow.

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn at 6:10 p.m., voted 3-0.
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